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The end of the year!  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Firstly, I would like to say a huge thank you for all of your support, 

acceptance and patience this year. I have really enjoyed getting to know 

everyone and it has been a wonderful first year at Slindon. However, I am 

very sad to see our Year 6 children leave. They have been a constant source 

of fun, laughter and challenge (at times). As a school we know they are ready 

to move on and can’t wait to see them and hear of their adventures, as they 

progress onto their next stage of education. 

 

We are also saying goodbye to some members of staff.  

Firstly, Mrs Anita Redman, who has worked at the school for an incredible 25 

years. She is leaving us to take a well-earned retirement and although we will 

miss her greatly, we hope that she enjoys every moment. 

Mrs Nathalie Soal, who has taught for the last term in Hazel Class, is also 

leaving us, but we know she will be back to cover classes in the autumn term. 

Finally, Mrs Natalie Puttick, our lovely teaching assistant in Catkins, has 

secured a position at another school and we wish her the best of luck. 

 

I know that many people consider the summer term as a wind down, but for 

us this has definitely not been the case. In the last few weeks, we have seen 

trips to the River Arun and Arundel Castle, a full scale KS2 production, 

Leavers service and not to mention all of the learning that has happened in 

school! 

 

Finally, on behalf of all the staff at Slindon CofE Primary School, I want to 

wish you all a happy, restful and relaxing summer holidays. 

 

All the best, 

Laura Webb  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates 
1/09 INSET day for staff 

04/09 School reopens to children 

20/09 Yr 5/6 Football tournament 

22/09 Jeans for genes day. 

27/09 Football tournament for yr 3/4  

2/10 INSET day 2 

4/10 Harvest Festival 

10/10 Open day for new starters 

12/10 Open day for new starters 

18/10 Open day for new starters 

18/10 KS2 Girls football tournament 

30/10 INSET day 3 

 

After summer our first theme is: Courage. 
We will be considering how we can show courage in the new term and 

how this will help us in the new school year. 
Galatians 5:22-24 But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 

goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no law.    
Let Your Light Shine ~ Matthew 5:16 

 

 



 

What’s happening in school?  
River Walk 
On the 6th July 2023, Acorn Class visited Arundel to 
walk along the River Arun. This was to support their 
understanding of how a river is formed, what lives 
on a river and the growth of Arundel around this. It 
also allowed them to compare this river to the River 
Nile, which they have been studying as part of their 
Geography work.       
. 
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maths fact – Minuend 

The first number in a subtraction. The number from 
which another number (the subtrahend) is to be 
subtracted. minuend − subtrahend = difference  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Arundel Castle 
 
The children in Catkin and Hazel class spent a 
wonderful day at Arundel Castle, finishing their 
learning on ‘Turrets and Tiaras.’ 
They explored the features of a castle, including 
the battlements, the grounds and some of the 
impressive rooms. They also had the chance to get 
up and close to some of the weapons in the 
classroom, and played a few games when there. 
The children behaved impeccably and created 
some very impressive writing when they came 
back to school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SPAG fact- Future perfect progressive tense 

The future perfect progressive tense is used for an 
ongoing action that will be completed at some 
specified time in the future.  
For example: 
John will have been baking a cake. 
They will have been painting the fence.  



 

 

 

Art work 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Birthday celebrations! 
From September, for each child’s birthday, we 
would like to invite them to come to school in their 
own clothes. 
If their birthday falls in a holiday, they can come in 
on the last day of term, or the first day back in their 
own clothes. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 


